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DATES FOR THE DIARY
Alternate Weds Recycling -  6, 20 July
Every 4 weeks Mobile Library: Glebe Place 10.25 am -10.45 am, 27 July
2nd Monday 7.30pm Parish Council meeting, Methodist Chapel, 11 July
3rd Tuesday 12.15pm Soup, Pasty, Pudding, Methodist Chapel, 26 July
4th Tuesday 7.30pm Quiz in the Village Hall, 28 June
Mon & Thurs 7.00pm  Short Mat Bowling, Village Hall
Every Tue (except 3rd Tues) 10am Coffee morning, Methodist Chapel
Every Weds Rainbows, Brownies & Guides. Joy Prince Tel: 290280
Every Thurs 9.00am - 11.45am Market and refreshments - Village Hall
Every Thurs Yoga at the Village Hall - 5.30 - 6.30 pm
Every Sunday Bolenowe open day 11am - 4pm

J U L Y (SE E  “WH A T ’S  ON” F O R M O R E D E T A I L S )
3 July Fun Cricket at the Rec
5, 6, 7 July Mullion School performances of “Oliver”
6 July  AGM of Community Land Trust 7pm Methodist Chapel School Room
7 July Cadgwith Cove Fishing Contest - Mackerel
10 July Sharkey’s Cup 12 - 6pm Most species wins. Contact Sarah Stephens

(290023) for more information.
16 July Annual Folk Day - Cadgwith Cove Inn
20 July Beach BBQ, organized by the Gig Club
21 July Cadgwith Cove Fishing Contest - Pollack
22 July End of Summer School Term
27 July Beach BBQ, organized by the Lights Committee
28 July RNAS Culdrose Air Day
A D V A N C E  D A T E S
3 August Beach BBQ, organized by the Rec Committee
4 August Cadgwith Cove Fishing Contest - Gurnard
6 August Buller Day
6 August Vintage Rally Night Before Party
7 August Grade Ruan Vintage Rally
10 August Beach BBQ, organized by the Gig Club
14 August    Cadgwith Fishing Festival, in aid of Cornwall Leukaemia Trust
17 August Beach BBQ, organized by the Lights Committee
18 August Cadgwith Cove Fishing Contest - Wrasse
21 August Fun Cricket at the Rec
24 August Beach BBQ, organized by the Rec Committee
1 September Cadgwith Cove Fishing Contest - Bass
5 September Start of Autumn School Term
12 September Learn about ‘Cadgwith's Fishy Tails’ 7.30 - 9.30 pm
7 - 9 October Beer & Cider Festival - Cadgwith Cove Inn
21 October “Brown Willy”, a film by O Region, a Carn to Cove event
21 - 31 October Autumn Half Term
12 November “Salt Road”, a Kneehigh production, supported by Carn to Cove
16 December End of Autumn School Term
2017
12 - 16 June Art and Craft Workshops for Cadgwith’s Fishy Tails Show
19 - 23 June Cadgwith’s Fish Tails SHOW WEEK !
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D I S T R I B U T O R S
Cadgwith Rose Bowcher
Cadgwith South  Andrea Betty
Chapel Terrace  Val Jane
Glebe Place  Johno Johnson
Grade  Paul Penrose
Gwendreath  Nick Whittle
Higher Moor  Janette Coates
Kuggar  Ron Wilson
Ledra Close  Helen Kemp
Long Moor  Jill Thomas
Mundy’s Field  Babs Hughes
Penhale  Jane Trethowan
Poltesco  Jeff Lee
Prazegooth  Glynis Jordan
Ruan Major  Chris Hunt
St Ruan   Margaret Coates
Treal                                       Annie Norcutt
Treleague Cross  The Green family
Trelugga/Tresaddern  Tanya Strike
Village centre  Ginny Sealey
Subscribers and Retail   Judith Green

All houses (holiday lets and those that are
permanently occupied) and businesses in
the parish, should receive a free copy of the
Gazette. If you are not receiving yours,
please either speak to the person who deliv-
ers to your area, or contact Sue Cadman on
01326 291129.

C O N T R I B U T I O N S
Please send contributions to the Editor’s
email address shown below. Paper contribu-
tions can be put  in the Mag Bag behind the
door at Ruan Minor Stores. The deadline is
the 18th of the month prior to publication.
Articles may need to be split over more than
one issue, and might be edited.
If you have a photograph, painting or drawing
that could be used on the front cover, please
send it to the Editor.
Views and opinions expressed in
submitted articles and letters are not
necessarily those of the Editorial Team
and Committee. The Editor reserves the
right to alter submissions for length and /
or diplomacy!

See us online at www.cadgwith.com
and on Facebook “Grade Ruan Gazette”

A D V E R T I S I N G
Advertising in the Gazette is a great way
of reaching everyone in the parish, and
further afield. Approx. 590 copies are
distributed every month and the rates are
reasonable!
A ¼ page is £5.50, a ½ page £9 and a full
page £16.50 per issue, with 10 issues per
year. A 10% discount is available if you
pay for 10 issues in advance.

For more information, please contact
Moira Hurst or Peter Martin.

G A Z E T T E    C O N T A C T S
Editor: Moira Hurst 01326 290257   graderuan.gazette@btinternet.com
   New Thatch, Ruan Minor, Helston. TR12 7JN
Alternate Editor: Sally Watts 01326 291395 graderuan.gazette@btinternet.com
 Bryher, Ruan Minor, Helston. TR12 7JT
Treasurer: Peter Martin 01326 290566   pjanddlm@gmail.com
 14 Ledra Close, Cadgwith. Helston. TR12 7LD
Printing: Parish Magazine Printing. 01288 341617
Advertising: Moira Hurst or Peter Martin, as above
Distribution:   Sue Cadman 01326 291129  patriciascadman@aol.com
Subscriptions (£17.50 per annum for non-parishioners)
  Judith Green 01326 290118  judith@treleague.net
Over the Counter Sales: Peter Martin, as above

The Gazette is a not-for-profit publication and is created and distributed by volunteers.



5

Happy Birthday in July to: Josh
Legge, Nigel Legge, Charlie Rudd,
Charlie B, Herbie B, Kenam Sagram,
Sharkey (another 90th birthday!), Maillie
Rae C, Sarita Foord, Susie Jane Thom-
son, Mike Hardy, John Fallows, Jutta
Watson, Andrea Betty, Simon Sugrue,
Verity F, Nigel Green (a big 0 this year),
Robbie Green, Pip Sealey, Sade W,
Nancy S, Denise Williams, Mo Jones,
Alan Thomas, Michael Halliday, Kevin
Cryan, Di Fleetwood (another big 0!),
Victoria Johnson, Lee Lewis, Richard
(Skinny) Williams, Chrissie Etchells,
Emma Trewin, Sarah Stephens, Amy J,
Steve Thompson

Sharkey will  be 90 on Sunday July 10th.
He will be very happy to see any family
or friends for a cup of tea etc. between
11am and 5pm on that date at Seaview,
Cadgwith.
Sally Watts

From the Fleetwood Family
We would like to invite all our friends to
celebrate Di’s BIG Birthday on Saturday
23rd July from 7ish onwards.   Mike will
be doing his Disco followed at 9pm by
The Roosters. To be held at the new
Recreation Pavilion. Hope you can
make it.

From Fiona Fletcher

Grade Ruan School has entered the

competition to win a £10,000 play-
ground so please save any tokens from
the West Briton / Cornishman and
Cornish Guardian from the 16th June to
7th July and send in to the office at
school or the collection box in the Spar
Shop.

Many thanks

From Alison Goldsack

Congratulations to Tessa Goldsack and
Edward Martin who got married in June
at a beautiful location in Zakynthos.
Twenty of us travelled out there (so a
small skinny Greek wedding!) and had
a wonderful holiday and of course, the
wedding was the highlight with lots of
ouzo and Greek dancing! Sophie and
Jenna were bridesmaids and a lovely
time was had by all.

Front  Cover:
Shows Danny Meek being served the first pint in the new Pavilion by Gemma

Bennett over the May Bank Holiday festivities.

Cont.
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Leggy’s Pasties
Gwelmor, Ruan Minor

Telephone: Christine Legge
Home: 01326 290683
Mobile: 07976 511317

Cooked or Uncooked Frozen Pasties
made to order

Opening Hours
9am - 1pm Tuesday to Saturday

(Closed on Mondays throughout the winter)
Evening bakes Thursday and Friday

Landrivick Farm

Landrivick Farm, Manaccan, Helston, Cornwall. TR12 6HX
Tel: 01326 231686

Beef Box
Home Bred

Pure South Devon Fresh Beef
Each box includes:
3 - 4 roasting joints
Sirloin steaks
Rump steaks
Chuck steak
Mince beef

Pork
Home Reared

Each half includes:
Shoulder joints
Leg joints
Pork chops
Sausages (skins optional)
Belly pork (sliced or joints)
or, if preferred, extra Sausages

A quarter of a pig is also available
Please phone for prices
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From Cascade Theatre and Cadgwith
Thespians
We would just like to say a big thank
you, to those of you that gave up your
time and came to share your fabulous
stories with us, as part of the Cadgwith's
Fishy Tale Project, with Cascade Thea-
tre and Cadgwith Thespians we will
keep you posted on what is happening
next.  Also a big thank you to the chapel
for allowing us to use the Sunday
School Room and to the Grade Ruan
Community Trust for their support.
As part of the Cadgwith’s Fishy Tale
Project we are creating a story Map.
This is currently in the Sunday school
room at the chapel, if anyone would like
to add their story to the map,  please do
pop in and add it on. Thank you very

much.

Clearly here at the Gazette we are not
Beatrix Potter experts! Gill Preston has
commented on the June Quiz where we
referred to a rabbit trio in the Tales of
Peter Rabbit. Apparently it should be
Flopsy, Mopsy, Cotton Tail and Pe-
ter….

cont….

CARPETS & THREE PIECE SUITES
SAFELY & PROFESSIONALLY
‘STEAM CLEANED’

With the ever-increasing cost
of carpets & upholstery,

it makes sound financial sense
to have them cleaned

Ring your local specialists

CLEANSWEEP
for a quote

01326 240936
21 Trembel Road, Mullion TR12 7DY

DENNIS ARCHER

CHIMNEY SWEEP

TELEPHONE:
01326 240936

Information: Sheila Stephens 290583
The winning ticket in the

June 2016 draw was
Ticket No: 38

Mrs Valerie Jane
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Wha t ’ s  On

Howzat!
Fun Cricket on the Rec

Sunday, 3rd July
Sunday, 21st August
Play starts 2.00 pm

Players:
Dust off your bat and wash your whites. Come to
the Rec at 1.30 pm to be selected for a team.
Spectators: There’ll be a bar with beer, wine, cider
and soft drinks. Food will be available, or bring a
picnic.

Bring a chair or rug.
The Rules in Brief: Each team will bowl 20 overs (or more at the
umpires’ discretion). Each team member must bowl at least
one and not more than three overs. Batsmen will be out when
(if) they reach 25 runs. The umpires’ decision is final.
The sun WILL shine.

If anyone would like to help with setting things up
on the day, please contact me.
Tim Hurst 290257
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The market is held every Thursday morning from 9 am to 11.30 am or later in the summer.
Come along, browse our stalls, for some superb purchases, enjoy a cup of tea or coffee,
some toast, teacakes, or why not try our speciality ‘The Village Hall Bacon Sarnie’ and
now we are serving fried eggs as well!  If you prefer, just stay for a chat and catch up with
the local news.
Regular stalls include:
 Art & Craft work Jewellery & Accessories Household Goods
 Jams & Preserves Cakes, Pastries, Foodstuffs Cards & Stationery
 Knitware & Quilting Leggy’s Pasties Flowers & Plants
 Bric-a-Brac Needlecraft  Books
You can also try your luck on the weekly raffle to win one of the excellent prizes on offer
and it’s all to help raise money to keep the Village Hall thriving.

To book a stall or get further information, please telephone
Tasha Allen on 291232 or 07792292665

   or  just call in on a Thursday morning to see what’s going on.

Sessions are held on Monday and Thursday evenings at 7.00pm
It doesn’t matter whether you’re a beginner or seasoned campaigner, come along and
have a go.  It’s only £1 per session and you get tea, coffee and biscuits thrown in. Spare
bowls are available.

For more information call Steve Griffiths on 290154

Quizzes are held on the 4th Tuesday of every month and its fun for all the family.  It’s £1
per person including tea, coffee and biscuits or you can BYO if you prefer. The contest
begins at 7.30pm.  Any changes to dates will be notified on the Village notice boards.

Check on the Hall and Village notice boards for details of the many special events held
in the Hall throughout the year.

Are you looking for somewhere to hold a party, a meeting, fairs, sales or bazaars,
community events?  We have ideal facilities to help you out and can also provide tables
and chairs if required.  Give us a ring and let’s discuss how we might be able to help.

For more information call Tasha Allen on 291232 or 07792292665.
We are wheelchair friendly.

Reg. Charity No. 225626
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Wha t ’ s  On  -  c on t i n u ed
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In the grounds of Trelowarren

A luxurious body treatment,

including a swim and coffee.

Call now to book

01326 221224

info@trelowarren.com

www.trelowarren.com

In Lizard Village
Open all year for

Rods, Reels, Lures, Tackle &
Bait

During the Winter months
and adverse weather the shop

may be closed
BUT just call 07794666781 or
01326290698 and we can be

there in minutes
Follow us on Facebook for

news and special offers
Find us tucked away in Haelarcher Farm

Courtyard behind
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-
Chocolate Hazelnut, Stem Ginger,

Orange Marmalade &
Cornish Cream Tea

Dairy Vanilla, Honeycomb,
Salted Caramel, Toffee Fudge, Mint &

Chocolate, to name but a few!

Don't forget we still have
Hot Cornish Pastys, Drinks

and Sweets

E The Watch House E

Look Out for New Products by

Beach Toys, Souvenirs, Leisurewear

Fresh Bean to Cup Coffee, Hot Chocolate & Tea

Fashion Scarves, Pictures by Local Artists

Local Products inc:

St Justin Jewellery, Fudge & Biscuits

Halzephron Produce & Cornish Sea Salt

Smocks, Lobster Pots & Nets

Try our selection of fine Wines, Beers & Ciders
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2016
EST. 1995

*Dave Rogers 1lb 11 ¾ oz 2002 **Jowan Bray 1lb 4¾ oz 2015

Most species wins. Contact Sarah Stephens (290023) for more information.

*Richard Williams 12lbs 14 ¾  oz 2015 **Tommy Phillips 8lbs 12oz 2008

*Pat Hayes 1lb 15oz 1999 **Ryan Mitchell 1lb 1 ¼ oz   2004

*Arthur Coupland (BALLAN) 5lbs 6 ½ oz 2006 ** Jamma Phillips (BALLAN) 4lbs 3 ¼
oz 2006

*Ian Mitchell 5lbs 12oz 2004 **Jamma Phillips 3lbs 11 ¼ oz 2009

(*Senior record **Junior Record)

All competitors to assemble off the Cove and wait for Steven Holyer to sound
his horn to start. In case of bad weather the competition will still be consid-

ered to be running until a group decision is made on the beach at 6pm. Please
enter competition with Norma on the beach before fishing commences. Cheers

“Stitch & Sew”
Ladies & Gentlemen's Garment repairs & Alterations

(zip replacements, shortening & hemming etc.)
Curtain making for small windows / matching cushions.

Contact Lorraine on 01326 291226 or
Drop & collect on my stall at Ruan Minor Village

market every Thursday morning

Wha t ’ s  On  -  c on t i n u ed
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COMPUTER / LAPTOP PROBLEMS?
I can restore your Computer or Laptop

to full working order for a fantastic price.

NO FIX NO FEE
Professional repairs

Call today for a FREE, no obligation quotation.

CALL TeeCeeTech TODAY
07730283433

Unisex
All services:

Cuts, perm, blow-dry, set, colour, etc.

Rebecca Langdon
01326 573556
07799 898003

City & Guilds                                               NVQ 1, NVQ 2,

Mobile Hairdresser
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Wha t ’ s  On  -  c on t i n u ed

Cadgwith Thespians and Cascade Theatre Company are joining together
to put on an ‘Event’ displaying Cadgwith’s

dramatic and artistic talent

‘Cadgwith’s Fishy Tails’
12th September 2016 - 7.30 to 9.30 pm

at the Methodist Chapel in Ruan Minor
We are going to capture and portray stories of old Cadgwith.

Anyone and Everyone of any age can take part;
it will be designed to suit those who have never done anything similar and

those who are in the profession. We have started the research now, come and
join us for the next stage on 12th September.

It will be fun! It will be an adventure! It will be FABULOUS!!
Thanks to the Grade Ruan Community Trust and the Lottery for getting this started.

WATCH THIS SPACE!

BOLENOWE ANIMAL
SANCTUARY

RUAN MINOR TR12 7NA
Open SUNDAYS 11 - 4pm

FREE ENTRY / TACK SALE
Homemade cakes, bacon rolls,

sandwiches, light lunches
CREAM TEAS!

Come and meet our lovely horses,
and donkeys

Adopt an animal for that special gift
Volunteers always needed in our
charity shops and for occasional

help with admin/café.
PLEASE SUPPORT YOUR

LOCAL SANCTUARY

(various/6 weeks)

2016

artmaps.co.uk

Click

(BA Hons)
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Pendle Funeral Services
For a caring and dignified personal service

Prepayment Funeral Plans accepted
Tony and Dee Richards

FUNERAL HOME
The Firs, St Johns

Helston TR13 8HN
Tel: 01326 573080

Farthings, St Keverne
Helston TR12 6NS

INCOME TAX
CONSULTANT

Specialising in
completing accounts,
Income Tax returns,

VAT etc
for individuals

and small businesses.
E M TOMLINSON

01326 241049

MULLION ANTIQUES
07887 955326
01326 241302

ALWAYS LOOKING TO BUY
Costume jewellery (pre 1960’s),

gold and silver jewellery, scrap or
broken gold, old watches, old

clocks, old wooden boxes, vintage
pens, silver items, canteens of

cutlery, Oriental, Asian or Russian
artefacts, small pieces of furniture.

Please feel free to telephone to
discuss any items you have for

sale.
I will happily visit you by appoint-

ment at a time to suit you.
Thank you.

Linda Wilkinson
Find me on FB Mullion Antiques



COMMUNITY UPDATE
by Sue Cadman

Dog Fouling/Poo Bins
Firstly many thanks to everyone who has contributed to the cost of buying 2 further
poo bins. It is very encouraging that so many people have been so supportive.
Thanks also to the Parish Council who have paid for 2 bag stations. We have put 1
bin up at the cut-through between Higher Moor and Glebe Place and this has
certainly been well used! It was felt that this bin serves the need of both Higher Moor
and Glebe Place and, unless there are any objections, I am proposing to site the
second bin and 1 bag station, at the Rec. (tennis Court end). It was very evident at
the Bank Holiday weekend that dog-fouling on the Rec. is still a problem. I have
spoken to the PC and there were no objections, indeed, their response was very
positive. I understand that there is a telephone/electric pole being erected near the
Tennis Court and this would be an ideal site for the Bin and Dispenser. This being
the case we will wait until the pole is up rather than try to find an alternative site. If
anyone has any objection or would like to discuss it, please feel free to call me.
Kennack
As most folk are aware, Cornwall Council withdrew all rubbish collection at Kennack
as of 1st May. Natural England paid to keep 3 bins until after the bank Holiday but
these have now been removed. Natural England has put up extensive signage
asking people to take their litter home and we hope this will have a significant effect.
As there was no interest in taking on the job of keeping the beaches clean, I have
agreed to do it and I have now been contracted to clear the beaches and Towans
and remove the rubbish I collect. I am working closely with the senior reserve
manager from N E to monitor the amount still being left. It is very early days yet, but
it is encouraging that I am not finding very much. Obviously this may well change
during the peak season. I have decided that the best plan with regard to 'The
Friends of Kennack' Beach cleans, is to only have an organised clean during the
Autumn and Winter months. By this I mean October - April, when the rougher seas
bring in large amounts of rubbish as opposed to litter being left. For any more
information please feel free to call me.
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See what I do & what I can do for you

Fine Artist and Teacher
Tracey Miles BA PGCE.
Evening, day & weekend

figure drawing classes.
Commissions.

Hire me for your Event.

Quick portraits from £20.

www.traceymilestoneart.com

01326 241122 / 07933 922436
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Heel 2 Toe Foot Clinic
Working towards healthy feet

Mobile foot clinic bringing pro-
fessional treatment in the
comfort of your own home.

Treatment of:
 Callus / Dry Skin, Corns,

In growing Toenails, Nail Trim-
ming and Thickened Nails

Contact
Demelza Vincent

 SAC Dip FHPT/FHPP

01326 291173
07790 420244

J & L Garden Machinery
Repairs & Servicing

Proprietor: John George

Providing service and repairs for all makes and models
of petrol-driven garden machinery.

I also supply new garden machinery inc. mowers, ride on mowers,
strimmers , chainsaws etc

¬Collection and delivery
¬Reasonable rates
¬Breakdown call-outs
¬No job too small

Tel: 01326 240617   Mob: 07790 276060

The new Spring / Summer 2016
Phoenix Brochure is now available.

There are lots of new products as
well as many of the “old favourites”.

I am at Ruan village hall market on
Thursday mornings.

Liz Newton
01326 290531

www.phoenix-trading.co.uk/web/
elizabethnewton
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Grade Ruan Under 5s: For the latest news please go on line and check
Facebook “Grade Ruan Under 5s”

Grade-Ruan School  needs your help collecting vouchers from the West Briton,
Cornishman and Cornish Guardian! We have entered a competition to win up to
£10,000 worth of playground equipment. The vouchers are in the papers from
the week beginning 13th June, so if you read any of these papers, please drop
the vouchers to school and we can post them all together.

It was the Year 3-6 Sports Day recently, this year held at St Martin-in-
Meneage Schools, one of the four other schools in the Keskowethyans Multi
Academy Trust. It was a super, sunny afternoon – made even better by the
children retaining the trophy this year for receiving the most points overall.
Well done everyone!

A massive thank you to the Friends of Grade Ruan who kindly bought the
leavers hoodies. The children are very happy and have been looking very cool
this week. A lovely present for trying so hard in their SATs and a great
reminder of their time at Grade Ruan.

At the time of writing, the Y5-6 children are eagerly awaiting their summer
residential trip to Exeter – they will stay in University accommodation for two
nights, have a tour of the city with Exeter Red Coat Guides, a trip to the
cinema, visit Go Ape Treetop Adventure, bowling, explore the medieval Under-
ground Passages and visit the Royal Albert Memorial Museum and Art Gallery.

Turtles Class have enjoyed a visit to Paradise Park and to Kennack Sands
followed by a sleepover at school!

You may remember reading about 14 of the Year 4-6 pupils entering the
Surfers Against Sewage Beach Clean campaign and winning, with their excellent
Bin Back Packs idea. The children were delighted to take up their prize of a
wonderful day out on a boat trip from Falmouth to Truro and back. The weather
held up, and the children had a wonderful day out, travelling from The Prince
of Wales Pier in Falmouth to Malpas, where they had lunch before returning.
It was lovely to talk to other members of the public on the boat trip, many of
whom expressed their feelings on the children's excellent behaviour. Well
done all of you!

School Spot

Grade-Ruan Under 5s Mullion School
Grade-Ruan School

Cont.
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Need an Electrician?
let me help

a friendly and reliable service

- from fixing a light
to a complete rewire
- landlord certificates

- PAT testing
- BT wiring

- electrical problems solved
Phone Ronnie Lingard

07751 456160 or
01326 291228 (Ruan Major)

Elecsa registered.
Quality of the work guaranteed.
Part of Electrical Safety Register
www.electricalsafetyregister.com

FULL WORKSHOP FACILITIES

¬ SERVICING TO ALL PETROL & DIESEL VEHICLES

¬  AIR-CONDITIONING SERVICING & REPAIRS

¬  ECU & ABS FAULT CODE READING

¬  GENERAL VEHICLE REPAIRS

¬  MOT REPAIRS

¬  EXHAUSTS

01326 240620 or 07977 596366

JONATHAN CARE
PLUMBING & HEATING

OFTEC TECHNICIAN

Oil fired central heating
Boiler installations, service and repair

Underfloor heating
All domestic plumbing

Reliable, local service -
we guarantee to return your call

promptly

01326 231495 or
07791 079002

Penvounder, Manaccan, Helston.
TR12 6HR
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Preparations for this year’s summer play, A Cornish Tale, are underway.
Performances will be in the last week of term, so keep an eye out for posters.
Tickets will be available from school and more information will be available soon
on the website. This will be the seventh year of magical performances in
Poltesco and word of their ephemeral brilliance has travelled far with audience
members last year having travelled from as far afield as Germany and Hong
Kong! Bring a rug, sit on the hay bales or grassy bank and enjoy an enchanted
evening in the woods.

Mullion School  is in the last week of GCSE exams at the time of writing – there
will no doubt be a massive sigh of relief all round - students, staff and parents,
when they come to an end! As one year finishes, another is getting ready to
arrive - Mullion School welcomed the Year 6s for their Transition Morning –
the children had a tour of the school, found out which tutor group they are
going to be in and spent some time meeting with their new tutors.

Oliver! rehearsals are going well, performances are in the first week of July.
The rest of July sees a myriad of events including Year 10 Work Experience,
Year 9 Bude Trip, Year 8 Activities Week and Year 7 Summer Camp in the
Forest of Dean. The end of the school year is Tuesday 19 July – happy holidays!

School Spot, cont.

cont..

and general building maintenance

30 years’ experience – references supplied

01326 290450    07733 440436

jonaspalding@yahoo.co.uk



24

Holiday cottage to let?
Cadgwith Cove Cottages
is your local friendly professional
holiday property letting agency.

We offer:

● The most competitive commission rates around

● Excellent knowledge of the area

● An office team always on hand

● A desire to offer a good service to owners and visitors alike

Most of our visitors return year after year and so, if you have a holiday cottage, why
don’t you give us a call and we can give you information and advice with no obligation.

Debbie Collins
Tel: 01326 290162

e-mail: info@cadgwithcovecottages.co.uk
Website : www.cadgwithcovecottages.com
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 Well not that I wish to
be the harbinger of

gloom but the year has now turned
another corner and the longest day has
passed, I have undertaken my annual
pilgrimage to Wadebridge and the Sweet
pea showing season is upon us.
Let’s hope that we have some great
summer months. May was very dry and
lawns began to burn out in early June
but the evenings were warm and calm
just nice to be out in the garden with the
swallows for company.
 There is a gear change in the
garden in July sowing and planting is
greatly reduced and more goes into
maintenance, ready for cropping. Water-
ing is essential daily if not twice a day for
all your pots, tubs and hanging baskets.
This is rarely strenuous work but is time
consuming. Rainfall is rarely to never
enough for a containerised plant’s needs
and when you are watering take your
time. Get the water under the foliage and
do not waste it by letting it run off. Let the
compost soak it up.
Add into your watering regime regular
feeds for the plants as the nutrients soon
get used up or leached out. I like to use
a liquid type feed twice weekly, these
often have the added benefit that they
are also absorbed by the foliage but dry
feeds sprinkled on the surface of the soil
can work well also. Whilst you are doing
this job you can also potter around dead
heading to encourage more flowers and
remove yellow or diseased leaves, this
will make things look better and reduce

problems.
 I would never advocate wasting
water by watering a lawn as it will cost
you a fortune if you are on a water meter
and it will only encourage even shal-
lower rooting, but it may well be worth-
while raising the height of the blades on
the mower.  This gives the roots extra
shade from the hot sun and it will trap
more moisture from any rain or evening
dews and summer fogs. This is all
assuming that we are in for a hot dry
time.
Keep mowing the lawns as this tidies
them and removes the seeding heads.
By removing the seeding grass heads
the plant does not waste energy and
builds a stronger sward. Cutting the
seed heads off the broad leaved weeds
prevents them from seeding and
reduces the weed problems in future
years.

As spaces develop in the veg
patch clear the ground and add a bit of
general fertiliser and sow or plant some
catch crops. It is still worthwhile sowing
lettuce and other salads like radish,
beetroot, kohl Rabi and finger carrots.
Dwarf French beans are also quick to
mature and so are worth a go, use varie-
ties like Safari and Ferrari.

When sowing anything direct in
the soil at this time of year it is worth
watering the bottom of the drill before
you sow the seed you will find this will
help. I regularly sow some runner beans
early this month also. Now many of you
will find this a waste of time but my

cont.
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Norbert Varga
Domestic Electrician

- Rewires, New Builds, Extensions
- Consumer Unit Upgrades

- Showers, Cookers, Heating
- Socket & Telephone points

- Internal / External lighting
- Testing & Inspecting

- Computer networking
   FREE QUOTATION

Tel: 01326 241 657
Mob: 07496 067 325

E-mail:
varga_norbert1984@yahoo.com
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garden is sheltered and I get away from
those equinox gales which burn off the
tender shoots in the more exposed
Ruan gardens.

I would suggest sowing some
spring green type cabbage but warnings
say that this year all conditions have
coincided for an influx of migratory, pes-
ticide resistant super moths from
Europe called the Diamondback. I fear
the referendum will not solve this prob-
lem.

Get on with picking your soft fruit
and use them because there is little
better use for clotted cream than to
accompany some raspberries or straw-
berries. Pick them every other day at
least when they are ripe. If you have
some good strawberry plants and want
a few more, they will start sending

runners out this month. Get some small
pots and fill them with compost, a new
plant will form at the end of the runner,
push this into the compost and peg it
down with a loop of wire. Often the
runner will send out another extension
with a plantlet rather like a stone skim-
ming off the water; trim those off along
with any extra runners that you do not
need as they will only sap the strength
from the mother plants. Do not bother to
take runners off old and diseased plants
as they will never be very productive.

My advice is to get out there
and enjoy your garden and get around
and see some others as you may have
some more time, to get some ideas. I am
off now summer’s here and I fancy a
barbeque.

Gardening, cont.



St Mary’s Cadgwith

As with all our church buildings, I am pleased that St Mary’s is open for all
to visit. And, indeed, the visitor book shows how many people love to
enjoy its peace as a special place. Our church buildings can be special

places, where people stop and seek God’s presence; places with a sense of
otherness unlike almost any other buildings in our communities; places to draw
aside.
 Part of this specialness, comes from their use over the generations in
our communities. They are places where people have come for some of their
most important events – marriages, baptisms and funerals – and they are rightly
treasured by our communities. But, their greatest strength, what sets them apart
from other community buildings, is that they are – and have been for genera-
tions – places of worship.
 It is therefore sad to notice that the congregation at St Mary’s for its
monthly service (6pm on the third Sunday) has dwindled to the level at which
sometimes (as in May) the only people attending are those who have come to
lead the service. I am not sure that we can continue with the monthly service on
this basis.
 In July, I am not able to take the service and I am reluctant to ask one
of my retired colleagues to do so if it seems that they may have no congrega-
tion. Reluctantly, therefore, I have cancelled the July service.
 St Mary’s will remain open, and special services, like the Nativity in
December, will I am sure, continue to be supported. It is my intention to lead
worship there in August and review the situation again after that. Perhaps the
nature or timing of the service could be reconsidered (though there are limits as
I have still not perfected the ability of being in two places at once), but it would
be sad if the normal monthly services became unsustainable.

Yours, prayerfully, in Christ

Peter Sharpe, Rector
peter@petersharpe.net



Church of England Services
July
Sun 3rd Morning Praise, St Ruan Church                    11.15am
Sun 10th  Holy Communion, St Ruan Church                  9.30am
 Evensong (BCP), St Grade Church                       6pm
Sun 17th  Family Service, St Ruan Church 11.15am
Sun 24th  Holy Communion, St Ruan Church                 9.30am
Sun 31st Combined ‘Cluster’ Service of Holy
 Communion at St Keverne Church                11am

Roman Catholic Mass Times
Fr. Gilbert 01326 572378

Sunday Mass at
St. Mary’s Helston at 9.00 a.m.

St. Michael’s Mullion at 11.00 a.m.

Church Services

Contact details for St Ruan Church, St Grade Church and St Mary’s Church:
The Revd Peter Sharpe, Priest-in-Charge  280999
The Revd Deirdre Mackrill, Associate Priest  281178
Churchwarden, Sheila Stephens   290583
PCC Secretary, Chris and Barry Lovelock  290181
Church Treasurer, Revd Peter Sharpe  280999

Methodist Services
Rev’d Steve Swann 01326 240200
Service at 11.00 a.m. Each Sunday
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Fresh local fish delivered daily

Opening Hours
Monday to Saturday 4.30 pm - 8.00pm

Tel: 01326 290763
1 Kynance Terrace, The Lizard TR12 7NH

R.E. Tonkin & Son
Funeral Directors

Family run & Independent
Professional but personal service

Providing Golden Charter
pre payment funeral plans

 24 Hour service
***

Lender Lane, Mullion, TR12 7HW

Tel: 01326 240752
email: retonkinandson@yahoo.co.uk
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Recreation Ground News

Our new Pavilion is nearing completion
and by the time you read this the plaster-
ing and rendering should have been
completed and "second fix" plumbing and
electrics well under way! The flooring,
decorating and internal doors shouldn't
be far behind. With the end in sight, it
looks as if the total costs will come in just
below our budget of about £200,000 -
which is a big relief!

Other good news - a new football team is
being formed ready for the start of the
new season. We hope to get the football
pitch back into playable condition by
early Autumn.

All this means big changes for our Com-
mittee. There were several changes
made at the recent AGM - we said
goodbye to Peter Freeman and Moira
Hurst as committee members, and to
Nigel Green as Treasurer (although he
remains a member of the committee).
These three members were instrumental
in getting our grant funding for the new
building and played important parts in the
project as it progressed. We also wel-
comed new members Gary Pollard
(Parish Council Representative) and
Tony Bennett (representing Men’s foot-
ball). I remain as Chairman, Cathy Brown
is Vice-Chairman, Gary Pollard is our
new Secretary and Gemma Bennett was
reappointed to represent Junior football

I remain as Chairman, Cathy Brown is
Vice-Chairman and Gary Pollard is our
new Secretary. We are currently without
a Treasurer, although Nigel is Acting
Treasurer until a replacement can be
found.

We do need someone to join us as a new
Treasurer. If anyone is interested, please
contact me as soon as possible. We have
decided that we will probably employ a
bookkeeper to handle the day-to-day
finances of the new building. We will also
be looking for a cleaner/janitor, once
we've defined what they will need to do.

It feels like a long time ago, but we had a
great May Festival - perfect weather all
weekend - for a change!

Saturday evening’s attendance was dis-
appointing, but there's always the risk
that there will be some big event to draw
people away!

Sunday evening was the biggest that I
can remember - with the Three Daft
Monkeys topping the bill. And, big crowds
for the Monday afternoon. Despite
rumours, we did make a profit on the
weekend, although not as much as we
would have liked - considering all the
hard work put into the event. It's worth
bearing in mind that we also had to hire
the loos and pay Sita for the rubbish bins,
so taking that into account, plus the cost
of hiring the marquee, we didn't do too
badly! We plan to review the event, and
may make some changes for next year!

Many thanks for all your support.

Mike Fleetwood, Chairman

See us on Facebook:
“Grade Ruan Recreation Ground”
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NEWLY REFURBISHED ROOMS!
Garry and Helen Holmes     01326 290513
garryandhelen@cadgwithcoveinn.co.uk

www.cadgwithcoveinn.com
Facebook or Tweet us at cadgwithcoveinn

Denise Wilson     01326 290410
denisewilsontr12@googlemail.com

www.cornwall-online.co.uk/
thehaven-lizardpeninsula

Chrissy and Nick Etchells      01326 290343
chrissy@chyheira.co.uk

www.chyheira.co.uk

July Quiz
1.  On what date in 1951 was The Archers first broadcast nationally?
2.  When was the first ever London Marathon?
3.  Dove Cottage was the home of which English poet?

4. Which English player won the women’s singles at Wimbledon in 1969?

5. What are moss, garter and cable types of?

6. At which racecourse is the Prix de L’arc de Triomphe run?

Answers to the June Quiz
1.  Name the rabbit trio in The Tales of Peter Rabbit. Flopsy, Mopsy, Cotton
Tail (see Noticeboard!)

2. Whose catchphrase was “Oh you are awful, but I like you”? Dick Emery

3. On which river does the city of Ely stand? River Ouse

4. What was Jeffrey Archer found guilty of in 2001? Perjury

5.  Who was the first international cricket match between? USA v Canada
6. In which English city was Guy Fawkes born? York
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Follow us on Facebook and Twitter

We are truly passionate about our trade and seek to go that extra
mile to deliver what we and many others believe to be the highest

standard of thatching in Cornwall. We look past the run down attire
of the roof which is essentially compost in its dying days and work

to transform the thatch into some of our finest work yet,
questioning at every stage how we can improve the design, shape

or style to suit the individual buildings heritage.



35

QUIZ NIGHT NEWS
MAY’S ‘QUIZ NIGHT AT THE VILLAGE HALL’ produced
the inevitable hard and close fought battle of wits with
THE BUCCANEERS, THE MOTLEY CREW and JUST US 6

+ THE DOG making the running throughout the first seven rounds.
Just as the Quizmaster had predicted before proceedings commenced,
it was the dog that made all the difference (once again) and solid ‘Wipe
Out’ and ‘All-Nighter’ rounds saw ‘THE SIX’ and their wise and learned
four-legged friend claim victory, just 11/2 points ahead of ‘THE BUCCS’
with ‘THE CREW’ a further 5 points adrift.

Despite a strong and dogged performance all evening, BOB’S BAND fell
just short in ‘The All-Nighter’ to finish in the esteemed and coveted
position of ‘GUARDIANS OF THE WOODEN SPOON’.   It was, however,
touch and go, with any one of 4 teams looking as if they might be the
ones who could be joining this ancient and noble order.

A very creditable performance by newcomers ‘COB NUTS’ saw them
claim 4th= place on the final scoreboard and we hope that they will be
able to build on this in the future.

Gill Fox delivered a very different Guest Round, combining classic
literature with tests of logic and memory.  It was a most interesting
and challenging task and was much appreciated by everyone who took
part.  Thank you very much Gill.  It is the turn of the Ferraris (Paul and
Carolyn) to set next month’s guest posers so get those brains motoring!!

When all of the scores were in and the totals double checked, the final
‘Scores On The Doors’ were as follows:

 1st Just Us 6 + The Dog 120.5
 2nd  The Buccaneers 119.0
 3rd The Motley Crew  114.0
 4th=  The Mixed Bunch  107.0
 4th=                      Cob Nuts  107.0
 6th  Cliffhangers 103.0
 7th  Bob’s Band   97.5

Thanks again everyone for another super evening of quizzy fun and
games.   Take care and see you all next time

Quizmaster Dave.

Next Tuesday Quiz Night Dates:

26th July, 23rd August and 27th September.
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KUGGAR STOVES  (01326) 573643
St John’s Business Park, Helston

9am-5pm Weekdays    9am-1pm Wednesday   10am-2pm Saturday

Closed
All Day Sunday

Over 60 display
models including

VILLAGER

HUNTER

STOVAX

AAROW

JOTUL

YEOMAN

at unbeatable
prices

Glass
Supplied

Christine Whitehorn HND

Spiritual Growth Sessions £15 (1 hr)
Teaching you to use the new energy
changes happening NOW!

Universal Healing Sessions £15 (1 hr)
Teaching you to heal yourself from the
inside out.
Choice of Card Readings £25 (1 hr)
New! Liquid Crystal and Past Life Cards
Now available for your readings.

Gift Vouchers now available
Call 07531 258588

www.lizardlifetherapies.co.uk

Lizard Life
Therapies

Christine Whitehorn HND
Confidential Holistic Counselling

� Bereavement and Terminal Illness
� Domestic Violence
� Rape and Abuse
� Victim of Crime
� Relationships and Stress
� Depression and Anxiety

Counselling Fee: £30 per hour
Learn Emotional Freedom Technique to

deal with Anxiety and Phobias

Call 07531 258588
www.lizardlifetherapies.co.uk

Lizard Life
Therapies
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NEWS UPDATE ON THE
PROGRESS OF THIS

INNOVATIVE PRODUCT
Much progress has been made by Steve Holyer and Helen Kemp with their
innovative RoomMate which is proving a fantastic aid for those using
Disabled Access Toilets since its launch a year ago.
A unit has been fitted in the disabled access toilet in Ruan Minor and having
had the benefit of a demonstration the practicality of it ‘speaks for itself’.
There is brilliant news that a RoomMate has been donated to the new
Recreation Ground Pavilion and this has been funded by a Crowdfunder
campaign. This campaign was supported by some of our villagers and also
by the Rev Vincent Holyer, Steve’s father, who donated £100. Many
residents will remember the family when they lived in the Old Rectory when
Rev Holyer was Rector of the Parish for over 20 years. He is fondly
remembered and now lives in Illogan with is wife Barbara.
A few months ago Steve and Helen were invited to Westminster by the St
Ives MP, Derek Thomas, to meet MPs and London businesses to discuss

how the RoomMate should be seen as
a benefit to them and not just another
'tick box exercise'.
They met some great people, not least,
Anne Foster, Head of Diversity and
Inclusion at the House of Commons
who didn't take long to agree that the
RoomMate would offer their visitors a
greatly enhanced experience on their
visit and they've literally just taken
delivery of their first unit. They have
also met with Heathrow and GWR who
have been very supportive, talking
about both their network of stations
and also the new rolling stock they
have in the pipeline.
The Eden Project have trialled two
units in two of their main visitor areas
and as Cornwall’s Number One tourist

c
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Carpentry - Stud wall, architrave and skirting, doors hung, shelving.

Bespoke Joinery - Windows, Doors, Cabinets.

Painting and Decorating and Wallpapering.

Tiling floor and wall.

General Interior and Exterior Maintenance.

Electrical Domestic installation and Test.

Appliance Testing (PAT)

CHENPUMP UK LTD
THE PUMP DIVISION OF CORNWALL PUMP & MOTOR REWINDS LTD
BOREHOLE DRILLING, WATER FILTRATION, PUMP AND ELECTRIC

MOTOR SPECIALISTS

BOREHOLES * WELLS * PRIVATE WATER SUPPLIES
SEWAGE PACKAGE STATIONS * SWIMMING POOLS * POND PUMPS *
MARINE PUMPS * PH, UV, IRON AND UNDER SINK WATER FILTERS

PRESSURE BOOSTING * DIRTY WATER SYSTEMS
HIGH PRESSURE JETTING * SERVICE & MAINTENANCE CONTRACTS

ELECTRIC MOTOR REWINDS, SALES & CONTROL PANELS
SITE & FULL WORKSHOP SERVICE

24hr Penzance 01736 330440
St. Austell 01726 879579

info@chenpump.com
www.cpmr.co.uk  www.chenpump.com

A family company providing a professional service
Branches in St Austell, Penzance and Plymouth
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attraction this has been an excellent showcase location. They have been in
place for three months and the feedback has been very constructive.

The National Maritime Museum in Cornwall has also fitted a device in their
disabled access toilet thanks to the generous support of Classic Cottages,
who pledged through ADi Access' recent Crowdfunder event.

Other sites where the device has been installed include the Old Cattle
Market in Helston, Perranporth Gardens, the Children’s Hospice South
West  - Little Harbour, Exeter University, Duchy Hospital in Truro, Plymouth
University, St Mary’s Harbour in the Scilly Isles and others. It is really good
news to see how RoomMate is taking off and we wish ADI Access continu-
ing success.
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MULLION FLOWERS
Lender Lane Mullion TR12 7HW

Fresh cut flowers
Bouquets, arrangements, weddings & funeral tributes
Helium balloons
Compost & gardening supplies
Coal & Logs
Free Delivery

Open 9am - 1pm (Closed Weds & Sun)

Briony Tonkin
07964 589 097
mullionflowers@yahoo.com

TELSTAR  TRAVEL  PRIVATE  HIRE

Local transport for the

Lizard & Meneage area

01326   221 007
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From Patrick Mitchell, now living in Hertfordshire
I have just read the March 2015 edition of the Gazette and was interested to read
the article on Rutters Farm. I enclose a copy of a page from the sale brochure of
the Johnstone Trewithen Estate, dated 1947 which dealt with the disposal of
assets, land and property in Ruan Minor, Cadgwith and the Lizard. Most tenants
were able to acquire their freeholds at the auction held at the Godolphin Hotel,
Helston on 11th and 12th September 1947. The Johnstone family at the time, owned
much of the peninsula and they also built the original Bodrigy thatched house.
Rutters Farm was originally Treworder Wallis Farm. The thirteen acres covered
much of Mundys Field and down to the back of Chapel Terrace. There were also
a few fields surrounding Braeside House. Braeside was built by the family of Mr.
Roberts who was parson at Landewednack in the twenties.
Jimmy Rutter farmed throughout the 40s and 50s, and until his death, I think in the
60s. Jimmy had one son, Barnet, who is also gone. I think Barnet had daughters,
but the Rutter name has now died out in Ruan. This is a pity as Rutter was a very
old name in the Parish going back to the eighteenth century.
Jimmy’s wife, old Mrs Rutter, was the fierce guardian of Duck Alley. As boys, it was
an act of great bravery to ride a bike past her house. She was invariably out with
her stick and the trick was to approach the farm both quietly and fast!
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Duke Stone specialises in the design and manufacture of natural stone products for
home, garden and commercial projects. Our workshop handcrafts every commission
and takes an individual approach to each job. We produce quality worktops, vanities,
fireplaces, hearths and many other household and garden items, manufactured from

your chosen material.
A selection of natural stone slabs, reclaimed items and off cut granite is on display at

our workshops.  We also stock a range of tiles, setts, building and landscaping
materials with a sample service available.

Local and national fitting and delivery service available.
So whether it’s a kitchen worktop, bathroom, fireplace or a new outdoor look you’re
after, please call our friendly team to discuss your project, or visit the workshop to
view our selection of beautiful natural stone from Cornwall and around the world.

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting of the Grade Ruan Parish Council held on Monday
9 May 2016 at 7pm in the Sunday School room in the Ruan Minor Methodist Chapel
Present: Parish Councillors: J Preston (Chairman), N Green (Vice-Chair), P Collins, M
Fleetwood (joined meeting at item 7), M Jones, J Lee, G Pollard, S Stephens and J Trewin
and Clerk: J Castle. 2 members of the public.

1) Absences and Apologies:  Apologies had been received from Councillors Clifton and
Freeman and Cornwall Councillor Rule and these were accepted. The Councillors
wished their best wishes to Councillor Freeman for a speedy and pain-free recovery
be recorded. It was noted that Councillor Freeman wished to stand down from the
various organisations / committees for the coming year.

2) Election of Chairman: The Chairman stood down from the Chair; the Vice-Chairman
took the Chair and called for nominations for the post of Chairman of the Grade
Ruan Parish Council for the year 2016-17
Councillor Lee proposed Councillor J Preston as Chairman, Councillor Jones sec-
onded. All in favour.
Councillor J Preston was duly elected as Chairman to the Grade Ruan Parish Council
for the year 2016-17

3) Councillor Preston took the Chair and called for nominations for Vice-Chairman of
the Grade Ruan Parish Council for the year 2016-17

Election of Vice-Chairman: Councillor Trewin proposed Councillor N Green as Vice-Chair,
Councillor Collins seconded. All in favour.

cont.
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Councillor N Green was duly elected as Vice-Chair to the Grade Ruan Parish Council for the
year 2016-17.

4) Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on 11 May 2015: these had been
circulated and approved at the Parish Council Monthly Meeting held on 8 June 2015.

5) Matters arising from the Minutes: there were no matters arising from the Minutes.
6) Attendance Report: the Attendance Report was noted.
7) Clerk’s Report: The Clerk presented a report. Copy to be filed with the Minutes

Chairman’s Report: The Chairman presented a report. Copy to be filed with the
Minutes.

8) Nominations of Parish Council Representatives to the following parish organisa-
tions:

a. Village Hall Committee:  Councillor Preston proposed the re-election of the
existing representative, Councillor Lee. Councillor Pollard seconded – all in
favour.

b. Recreation Ground Committee (3 Representatives required for this to
comply with the Recreation Ground Trust Deed): Councillor Preston pro-
posed the re-election of the existing representatives Councillors Fleetwood
and Green, with the addition of Councillor Pollard. Councillor Collins sec-
onded – all in favour.

c. Churchyard Maintenance Advisory Committee – Councillor Collins pro-
posed that the Chairman and Clerk act as representatives and Councillor
Jones seconded –all in favour.

d. Under Fives Committee:  Councillor Preston proposed Councillor Lee.
Councillor Jones seconded – all in favour.

e. Youth Club:  as the Youth Club remains inactive no nominations were
made, but it was agreed the position of representative would be included
on the agenda for the AGM of the Grade Ruan Parish Council for the next
year should the Youth Club recommence

f. Tree Wardens – Councillor Lee proposed and Councillor Jones seconded
that Councillor Preston and J Fletcher (non- councillor) be re-elected - all in
favour.

g. Community Network – Councillor Preston proposed Councillor Lee as the
specific representative and Councillor Collins seconded – all in favour.
Councillors were reminded that the Community Network panels are open
to all Parish Councillors should they wish to attend. The Chairman and The
Clerk are invited to attend divisional meetings.

9) Nominations of Councillors and Representatives to the following Committees and
Advisory Committees
i. Finance Committee: Councillor Lee proposed the Chairman, Vice-Chair-

man, Councillors Collins, Fleetwood and Jones. Councillor
cont.
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ii. Footpaths Committee: Councillor Lee proposed the election of the Chair-
man, Vice Chairman and Councillors Fleetwood, Jones and Trewin. Council-
lor Pollard seconded. All in favour.

iii. Planning Committee:  it was noted that this committee is not currently
active.

iv. Play Area Unit Supervision Committee: Councillor Stephens proposed the
Committee be formed of the Chairman, Councillors Clifton, Collins, and Lee
plus Wendy Elliott, Sally Ellis, Victoria Johnson, Emma James and Kyra Tonks
(non-councillors). Councillor Trewin seconded. All in favour.

v. Housing Committee (incl s106 Working Party): it was noted that this com-
mittee is not currently active.

vi. Staffing Committee: Councillor Fleetwood proposed the Chairman, Vice-
Chairman, and Councillors Collins and Pollard. Councillor Lee seconded. All
in favour.

The Annual General Meeting of the Grade Ruan Parish Council closed at 7:25pm and was
immediately followed by the Parish Council’s monthly meeting for May 2016

                                   CLERK’S REPORT AGM 9 MAY 2016
The accounts have been subject to internal audit and the report will be discussed at the
monthly meeting that follows. I will recommend that the Internal Auditor’s Report is ap-
proved. I would emphasise that your Councillors work hard to ensure that funds are properly
managed and used for the benefit of the community. The accounts themselves along with the
supporting documentation are available for public inspection from 16 June until 27 July.
The year has seen spending on Phase 1 of the playground project, which has given the
playground a much-needed boost. The    Parish Council has also contributed towards the cost
of the new pavilion, which is well on the way to completion. The installation of 2 defibrillators
in the Parish, bought as a result of extensive local fund-raising combined with contributions
from both the Parish Council and Grade Ruan Community Trust, shows the extent of commu-
nity support for worthwhile projects.
II would like to express my thanks to Councillor Rule of Cornwall Council who is a great
supporter of the Parish Council and provides help and guidance on a wide range of issues. I
would also like to give my thanks to PCSO Julia Berry who covers the parish as part of an ever
growing workload but still remains readily available to contact.
These are extremely challenging times as the financial constraints which operate within
Cornwall Council have led to further cuts in public spending and a continued push to localism.
Pressures on spend within the Parish have generated the need for an increase in the parish
precept which forms part of the Council Tax bill. The Parish Council remains extremely mindful
of the need to keep any increases as low as possible.
The members of the Parish Council have continued to work as hard as ever for the benefit of
the Parish. One new councillor has joined us during the course of the last year – Gary Pollard-
but one vacancy still remains on the Parish Council. I would like to thank all the Councillors for
the time and effort that they put into parish matters and in particular to the Chairman, Jeb

cont.
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Preston, and the Vice Chairman, Nigel Green, for all the support they continue to give me.
Thank you, Jan Castle, Clerk to Grade Ruan Parish Council

CHAIRMAN’S REPORT MAY 2015 to MAY 2016
There has been good consistent attendance at Meetings over the last 12 months and I would
like to thank all 10 Parish Councillors for their commitment; furthermore, Councillors have
been active between meetings and prepared to follow up issues. Every member has a contri-
bution and a range of skills to offer.

During the year the Council noted two ‘Pre-Applications (for housing) and was required to
submit responses to 22 validated planning applications. The first of these was for the new
Recreation Pavilion in May 2015, which is now nearing completion. The Council considers all
its Planning responses carefully, especially in the environmental context of the AONB (Corn-
wall’s National Park) and the Conservation Areas, and it will always seek to engage and work
with all parties to lessen or improve visual impacts. We are all aware of the pressures on
our Cornish landscape, and we will continue to consider the benefits, or otherwise, of
undertaking a ‘Neighbourhood Plan’ in the future.

The Council Finances are in good shape with allowances in the budget for national cuts and
protection for projects. There has been a steady outlay of donations and support to local
groups and charities, as in previous years. Dealing with Matters arising often comes down
to good communication with agencies and stakeholders. We have shown a willingness to
meet and discuss issues, especially in matters relating to Highways and Planning. The

Kelynack Cornish Fish
Proud suppliers of the best Cornish Fish

Collect your
FRESH FISH DAILY

MONDAY to FRIDAY MIDDAY
From Unit 2c, Willis Vean Industrial Estate,

Mullion
Tel/Fax: 01326 241373

Mob: 07974 141922
Email: kelynack.fish@btconnect.com

cont.
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pressure of financial cuts can be converted into new opportunities - not just for financial
savings but for greater efficiency based on local knowledge and experience.
Part of being Chairman means keeping track and being aware of all the issues which bombard
our community, and I believe in an open, swift and direct approach. But as volunteers,
Councillors do rely on our paid employee, our Parish Clerk, to guide, record, file and respond
on our behalf and my thanks go to Jan Castle for the work which she does for this Council.
Jeb Preston 07964215277
Minutes of the Monthly Meeting of the Grade Ruan Parish Council held in the Sunday School
Room of the Ruan Minor Methodist Chapel on Monday 9 May 2016 from 7.30pm
 Present: Parish Councillors: J Preston (Chair), N Green (Vice-Chair), P Collins, M Fleetwood,
M Jones, J Lee, G Pollard, S Stephens, J Trewin and Clerk J Castle
and 2 members of the public: Mr Charlie Coates, Mr Ray Smith.
1. Absences and apologies:
There were apologies from Councillors Clifton and Freeman and Cornwall Councillor Rule.
2. Declarations of interest: Councillor Pollard declared an interest with regard to
planning application PA16/03799 and Councillor Trewin declared an interest with regard to
PA16/03298.
3. Public time:
Mr Charlie Coates of Ledra Mill expressed his and his wife’s concern with regard to
irregularities at Cornwall Council in handling application PA16/01896, which relates to
development at Riverside. They are direct neighbours with a considerable length of boundary
and were not notified of the application and only became aware when they read about it in
the May issue of the Gazette. Having written to Cornwall Council regarding their concerns,
they were informed that the Planning Department had decided that their property was too far
away to be affected. The response also stated that notices were now only being put up for
certain developments.
The Clerk was asked to query the notification procedure with the Planning Department and
also to ascertain the policy with regard to laminated notices. Following this, the Clerk was
requested to query the particular concerns regarding this specific application. Action: Clerk
4. Police report:
The report for March 2016 has not yet been published. The Clerk was asked to lodge a
complaint regarding the delay. Action: Clerk.
5. Cornwall Councillor's time:
As Cornwall Councillor Rule is recovering from illness, there was no report.
The Clerk was asked to query who is responsible for damage to vehicles if a property owner
has put stones on the verge outside their home where the verge forms part of the highway.
The Clerk was also asked to submit a request for a grant from the Community Pot for match
funding for the proposed nest swing. Action: Clerk
6. Minutes for acceptance:

cont.
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Having been previously circulated, it was proposed by Councillor Preston and seconded by
Councillor Lee that the minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 11 April 2016 be
accepted. Carried 9 votes in favour.
Having been previously circulated, it was proposed by Councillor Stephens and seconded by
Councillor Trewin that the minutes of the monthly Parish Council meeting held on 11 April
2016 be accepted. Carried 9 votes in favour.
7. Planning:
Planning Applications for consideration

· PA16/01895 - Erection of an agricultural shed. Land South of The Glamis, Treal, Ruan
Minor TR12 7LS. It was noted that the Planning Officer is looking for justification / a
datum point. It was noted that no business plan had been provided and the pro-
posed site is in a prominent position. It was proposed and seconded that the Parish
Council does not support this application as it is an isolated development in a very
prominent position within the AONB landscape with no supporting business plan.
Carried 9 votes in favour.

· PA16/02338- Non-material amendment – Land at Ruminella View – Roof material.
It was noted that this application had been withdrawn. The Parish Council had
responded by e-mail objecting to the application but this decision does not now
need ratification.

· PA16/03298- Modification of Section 106 agreement: Proposed erection of local
need dwelling. St Ruan Farm, St Ruan Cornwall TR12 7JS. It was noted that the s.106

Parish Council Minutes - cont.

� Complex / large tree removals
� Pruning
� Emergency call out 24/7
� Planting & aftercare

� Surveys, inspections & reports
� Firewood and mulch/woodchip
� Portable milling planks/beams

New: large hedge trimming

Call or email for free quotations

07791540207    01326 290961
LHWilliamsArborist@gmail.com

Liam Hywel Williams BSc(Hons)Arbor, MArborA

Fully insured, trained, experienced, local Tree Surgeon and Consultant
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rules are no longer as stringent. The Clerk was asked to request further details and
guidance regarding possible updating of the s.106 restrictions.

· PA16/03561 - Demolition of Socoa and erection of extension and internal alterations
to Mon Abri, Socoa, Prazegooth Lane Cadgwith TR12 7LA. It was proposed and
seconded that this application be supported. Carried 7 votes in favour, with 1 against
and 1 abstention.

· PA16/ 03597 – Manager’s accommodation, Chycarne – amended design. It was
proposed and seconded that this application be supported. Carried 9 votes in favour

· PA16/03799 - Extension & alterations, Westie Way, St Ruan. Cllr Pollard withdrew
from the meeting. It was noted that this proposal involves knocking down the
conservatory and replacing with a 2 storey extension, with a slightly enlarged foot-
print. The agent, Sarah Johnson, confirmed that it is an annex connected to the main
house. It was proposed and seconded that the application is supported with the
proviso that the separate self-contained dwelling is subject to a planning condition
that it could not be sold off as a separate dwelling. Carried 8 votes in favour; 1
abstention.

· PA16/03543 - Lawful development certificate for an existing use in respect of a rear
first floor balcony, Goldcrest, 11 Ledra Close Cadgwith. It was noted that this is a
retrospective application regarding a structure that has been in place for a number
of years. It was proposed and seconded that this application be supported. Carried 9
votes in favour.

· PA16/03266 – Re archaeological, drainage & visibility splays conditions – Equestrian
Barn, Worvas Farm. It was noted that these conditions had been discharged.

Planning applications decided by the planning authority since the last meeting

· PA16/02224 - Conversion of building into a one-bed dwelling and alteration of
vehicular access, Linden Lea Ruan Minor TR12 7JL. [Approved].

· PA16/02168 -Demolition of existing domestic garage and erection of a detached
dwelling, Malahat PA16/00008 [Withdrawn]

· PA16/02339-  Non-material amendment – Land at Ruminella View [Withdrawn]
Pre-applications, consultations and appeals:

· Appeal against Enforcement – EN14/00299 Predannack Holiday Village. Noted.

· PA16/01295/PREAPP -Land South Of Penreenes Ruan Minor, Pre application advice
for the construction of two self build affordable dwellings for local persons. Noted.

The Clerk was asked to enquire into the planning rules with regard to the siting of static
caravans/ mobile homes on land – whether used as a dwelling or for storage etc.
Particular clarification is required with regard to time periods and enforcement rules.
Action: Clerk

8. Finance

· Financial Report – the bank reconciliation was noted, together with the statement of
Income & Expenditure for April 2016.

con
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· Payments Schedule -  it was proposed by Councillor Green and seconded by
Councillor Collins that a donation of £500 be made to the Friends of St Ruan and St
Grade Historic Church Buildings. Carried 9 votes in favour. This donation will help
to provide funding for repairs.
It was proposed by Councillor Preston and seconded by Councillor Lee that £150
be donated to Helford River Children’s Sailing Trust. Carried 9 votes in favour.
It was proposed by Councillor Trewin and seconded by Councillor Pollard that the
revised payment schedule amounting to £4161.40 be approved. Carried 9 votes in
favour.

· Insurance Renewal – it was noted that there is sufficient cover with regard to
playground equipment (£91,000) to allow for the new equipment purchases. It was
agreed that the policy should be renewed.

· Internal Audit Report – it was noted that this would be discussed at the forthcom-
ing meeting of the Finance Committee and a report made to the next monthly
meeting. The Play Committee would pull together the quotation paperwork for the
playground equipment.

Matters arising from the minutes:

·   Play Area update – Councillor Preston reported that he now had a quote for the nest
swing of £3534 + VAT. With the grant already obtained of £3,000, this leaves a

cont.
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CORNISH GARDENING
SERVICES

PAUL WILLIAMS
All general garden maintenance

Lawn mowing
Hedge trimming

Light/heavy strimming
Pruning etc.

Basic DIY
Free quotations

Call Paul on:
Home: 01326 241960
Mobile: 07749 815358

Cutting - Colouring -

Sets/Blow Dries - Perming -

Hair up

Covering: Helston - Mullion -

Ruan Minor - Cadgwith -

Lizard
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shortfall of £534. It was agreed that as well as approaching Cornwall Councillor Rule,
an approach would also be made to the Maja Tham Trust. It was agreed that the
Parish Council would underwrite the shortfall as the grant requests may take some
time to be considered. The swing would be given the go-ahead and the deposit of
20% paid.
At the next meeting of the Finance Committee, a review of the allocation of project
funds would be looked at as to whether a regular payment is made towards play
equipment.
The annual playground inspection had taken place recently and, although there were
some small items that require dealing with, the overall report was positive, The Play
Committee would meet on site shortly to check these issues. Action: Chairman

· Dog Poop Bag stands – it was agreed to go ahead with this purchase and the preferred
colour is green. All the hard work being done by Sue Cadman on behalf of the
community was noted and the Parish Council wished to confirm that she has its full
support. In order to take any pressure off Sue personally, it was agreed that all future
locations should come to the Parish Council to be approved. The Chairman would
contact Sue to confirm the Councillors’ support. Action: Chairman

· School Bus Turning and Virtual Walkway –  it was noted that the Chairman had not
yet been in touch with Ben Dickinson but the School was putting together a list of
possible works which would include the walkway and Maxine Hardy would explore
possible grant funding. The School was also handling problems with drop-off.

· Refuse collection, Kennack Sands – it was noted that the idea of consortium funding
for emptying the bins had been abandoned in the short term. Steve Townsend has a
budget of £2500 for beach cleaning - £2000 from Natural England and £500 from the
Tregothnan Estate. An advert has been placed for a part-time beach cleaner for 10
hours a week. All the bins would be removed and visitors would be encouraged to
take their rubbish away with them.
Sea Acres has agreed to provide bin facilities for the beach cleaning and Ray Smith,
Manager at Sea Acres, stated that they may be able to provide some funding in the
longer term.

Steve Townsend has agreed to attend the next monthly meeting.
Matters for consideration: None
Correspondence:

· Conversion of electricity meter, Glebe Place to a Smart meter - this would enable
remote readings.

· Casual Vacancy – it was noted that the Chairma had received 2 enquiries regarding
the casual vacancy and this matter will be on the agenda for the next meeting.

· Coastal Community Fund- it was noted that Round 4 was coming in June and the
Clerk was asked to look into this. Action: Clerk

Footpaths, environment and treewardens:
cont

Parish Council Minutes - cont.
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· Complaint about Footpath 44 – the Chairman had asked Bob Sanders to only cut
the link at present and cut the wide track verges later in the year, to preserve the
wild flowers.

· Matters for Highway Department - a list can be pulled together for a meeting with
Cormac when Cornwall Councillor Rule is back at work.

· Verges – the Parish Council would monitor this over the summer, particularly the
splays at major junctions. The work carried out is expected to be the same as last
year.

· St Ruan Well – it was noted that John Reeves was pleased with the work carried
out. The Chairman agreed to check the background to the original work and the in-
volvement of English Heritage, particularly with regard to painting the railings. Ac-
tion: Chairman

· Todden & state of surrounding ground – it was noted that, in response to a query
from a visitor regarding puddles round the benches, some gravel had been put
down.

· Extension to National Nature Reserve – this is coming into effect in June, in recogni-
tion of the natural landscape on the Lizard.

  https://www.facebook.com/LinkingtheLizard/

· Helicopters – concerns had been expressed to Councillors regarding late-night flying,
repeated overflying, and low flying. It was noted that there is a meeting at Predan-
nack on 16 May at 1.30pm. The Clerk was asked to set up a contact with Culdrose.
Action: Clerk

· AONB conference – the Chairman had attended this and would submit a brief report
to the next meeting. The Lizard Peninsula had been mentioned as an area for
University research, looking at the erosion of the AONB, noise impact etc. Action:
Chairman

· Mundy's Field car park – no problems reported.

In Committee: No items were discussed in committee.

The meeting closed at 9.55 pm.

Private Car Hire  Martin Ellis
Ruan Minor /

Cadgwith / Lizard

07581
356591

(24/7)
www.nuttynoah.co.uk
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ST RUAN CHURCH & ST WYNWALLOW
Churchwarden: Sheila Stephens 290583
Treasurer: Derek Elliott 290432
ST MICHAEL’S, MULLION &
St Mary’s, Helston. Fr. Gilbert 572378

METHODIST MINISTER
Rev Steve Swann 240200
SURGERY
Mullion 240212
Ruan Minor 290852
Out of Hours    0870 242 1242
NHS Direct 111
POLICE
Helston Police Station   08452 777444
Emergency calls 999
Non urgent calls 101
Crimestoppers 0800 555111
MOBILE LIBRARY  0300 1234111

GRADE-RUAN UNDER FIVES
Jan Halliday 290978
GRADE-RUAN C OF E SCHOOL
Secretary: Louise Raybould 290613
MULLION SCHOOL 240098
GRADE RUAN PARISH COUNCIL
Chairman: Jeb Preston 07964215277
CORNWALL COUNCILLOR
Carolyn Rule 240144
VILLAGE HALL BOOKINGS
Tasha Allen 291232 or 07792292665.
RUAN MINOR STORES & POST OFFICE
Claire Bollard 290138
RECREATION GROUND COMMITTEE
Chairman: Mike Fleetwood 290365
CADGWITH GIG CLUB
Secretary: Mike Hardy 290282
NATIONAL TRUST
Rachel Holder 291174

N U M B E R S  Y O U  M I G H T  N E E D

Ruan Minor Surgery - 290852
Monday 9am - 12 noon
Appointments 9.10am - 11.10am

Tuesday 2pm - 5.30pm
Appointments 3pm - 5pm

Wednesday CLOSED
Thursday 2pm - 5.30pm
Appointments 3pm - 5pm

Friday 9am - 12 noon
Appointments 9am - 11.10am

Mullion Health Centre - 240212
Mon 8.50-11.10am   & 3.50-5.40pm
Tue 8.40-11.10am   & 3.50-5.40pm
Wed 8.40-11.10am   & 3.50-5.40pm
Thu 8.40-11.10am   & 3.50-5.40pm
Fri 8.40-11.10am   & 3.50-5.40pm

S U R G E R Y  H O U R S

Painters & Decorators
R H JANE & SONS LTD

The Orchard, Cadgwith, TR12 7JU

Telephone:
01326 290464
01326 290700
07976 928663
07970 100480
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Art Classes - May Kimpton p17
B&B Accommodation p33
Bolenowe Animal Sanctuary p17
Cadgwith Cove Cottages  p24
Cadgwith Cove Inn   p55
Chenpump UK Ltd p38
CleanSweep/Chimney Sweep p7
Computer Repairs TeeCeeTech      p16
Cornish Chough Brewery             p26
Cornish Gardening Services p50
Cornwall Oven Cleaning  p27
Crossroads Custom Framing  p49
Deanne Greenwood - Herbalist p24
Duke Stone p42
ESP Installations - Electrical p22
Flow Patrol - Drainage p54
Heel2Toe  - Foot Clinic p20
Income Tax Consultant p18
J&L Garden Machinery Repairs    p20
Jonathan Care Plumbing&Heating p22
Jon Spalding Builder p23
Jumunjy Garden Services p50
Jumunjy Thai Cuisine p2
Kelynack Cornish Fish p45
Kuggar Stoves p36
Landrivick Farm p6
Last Stop Tackle Shop p12
Leggy’s Pasties p6
Lizard Life Therapies   p36
Mobile Hairdressing - Karen p50
Mobile Hairdressing - Rebecca p16
Mullion Antiques   p18
Mullion Flowers p40
Mullion Mechanics p22
Norbert Varga Electrician p26
Pendle Funeral Services p18
Phoenix Trading, Liz Newton p20

Physiotherapy- Helston Practice p12
Porrian Bay Hotel p32
Private Car Hire - Martin Ellis p52
Property Maintenance R. White p38
RE Tonkins Funeral Directors p30
RH Jane & Sons Decorators p53
Ruan Minor Post Office & Store p56
Smugglers Fish & Chips p30
South West Thatching p34
Stitch & Sew  p15
Telstar Taxis p40
Tracey Wills - Artist   p19
Tree Contractor, LH Williams p47
Trealeague Dairy                    p8
Village Hall p10
Walled Garden Spa p12
Watch House     p14

A D V E R T I S E R S ’  I N D E X
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Garry and Helen would like to update you on

What’s New for July
Annual Folk Day

Special Celebration of 21 years of folk music at the Inn
Saturday 16th July

Live Music Midday until Midnight
Everyone welcome to join in to Sing/Play

BBQ (weather permitting on the patio)

Schools Out & Summers Started celebration!
Saturday 23rd July

Live Upbeat Summer Music
Guy Chaulker 9pm until late

Date for your Diary..... 7-9th October
Annual Beer Festival

Lots of Cornish Ales & Ciders to try
Betty Stoggs in person to entertains us!

NEW for 2016 - Cornish Spirits & meet the distiller!

Let’s make The Cadgwith Cove Inn the social hub of our community
We look forward to seeing you all very soon

Cadgwith, Helston, Cornwall. TR12 7JX
 - 01326 290513  - www.cadgwithcoveinn.com
E  - garryandhelen@cadgwithcoveinn.co.uk

- cadgwithcoveinn
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At the time of writing, England has just beaten Wales and Ireland has
secured a great draw against Sweden in Euro 16 in France. Let’s hope at the
time of reading, they’re all still in the mix! Wimbledon will have started by
then, the Tour de France will be upon us and the Olympic Games in Rio will
be drawing ever closer. As always, we will have plenty of beer and wine for
you to celebrate and commiserate with, as well as sharing bags of crisps and
sweets. New from Tyrells this month are coconut and lime sweet potato crisps.
Now we’re into the barbeque season, we have lovely sausages and burgers
from Retallack butchers, peppered steaks and gammon steaks from Book-
ers, more sausages from the Kernow Sausage Company and various mari-
nated chicken thighs from Cornish Farmhouse. If meat isn’t your thing, we
have veggie burgers and sausages as well as fresh vegetables and halloumi
for making your own kebabs.
July 7th sees the release of a special set of stamps celebrating the band Pink
Floyd. We’ll have a limited number of first class stamps plus some presenta-
tion packs. The stamps depict various album covers with the vinyl record
protruding slightly. This gives the stamps a unique shape with a rounded
edge on the right hand side.
As always, Euro currency is available on demand and other currencies, if

ordered before 2pm, can be collected the following day.
Please remember your passport or driving licence
if you wish to pay for your currency with a card.
You will also need to retain the receipt if you wish
to return any currency other than Euros.

Telephone 01326 290138

Opening Times

Monday - Friday

8am to 7pm

Saturday

8am to 7pm

Sunday

9am to 1pm


